
Minutes of the Meeting of the  
Warner Village Water District Commissioners 

3:30 P.M. on 
February 26, 2025 at the Treatment Plant 

 
Present: Dan Lavoie, and Shaun Murphy, Commissioners; Ray Martin, Administrator; and Jim 
McLaughlin, Clerk. Also, Cheryl Johnson, customer. 
 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
The minutes of the Commissioners’ regular meetings held on January 22, 2025 and February 12 approved 
as submitted. 
 
Administrator’s Report 
Ray Martin distributed a revised December 2024 financial report which reflected adjustments to move 
expenses for the last pay-period in 2024 into that year, and moving truck repair expenses into 2024 as well. 
 
Cheryl Johnson met with the Commissioners about a disputed meter reading at her property. Ray agreed to 
look into the District’s records and make any corrections that are necessary. 
 
The Commissioners discussed the current status of the warrant article that authorizes the District to raise 
and appropriate twenty million dollars to upgrade the treatment plant in response to EPA’s new minimum 
copper level in treated effluent discharged by the plant into the Warner River. Ray will seek legal assistance 
to guide the Commissioners in this matter. 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:40 P.M.  
 
The next meeting will be on March 13, 2025 at 3:30 P.M. 
 
Recorded by James F. McLaughlin, Clerk 


